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My name is Sandra Joos and I live in Portland, Oregon. Oregon needs a lot more 

affordable housing, and other buildings like schools and hospitals, for our growing 

population. These should ALL be built smart from the start, healthier and more 

resilient against growing climate harms. Our first step should be to stop making the 

problem worse. It’s more affordable to build all-electric with heat pumps, and more 

affordable to live and work in homes and buildings that waste less energy. 


